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St. Peter’s Pikeland UCC will begin allowing worshipers to return to church starting 
with the service on Sunday, July 5th.   

 
Even though Chester County is now in the “green phase,” we won’t yet be able to return to our pre-
pandemic, normal kind of Sunday morning.  Below are the restrictions and safety measures for the  

reopening of our church: 

• Everyone entering the church must wear a mask during the service.  One-time use masks will also be   
      available at the entrance of the church, if needed 
 

• There will be no greeter or ushers at the door, but the following will be in each entrance:  

       hand sanitizer, bulletins, and offering baskets. 
 

• When finding a place to sit, households may sit together.  However, all others must sit a minimum of      
          six feet apart. This means only three in a pew, if not from the same household. 
 

• Every other pew will be closed off to prevent someone sitting directly behind someone else.  

• At least for awhile, there will be no congregational hymn singing, as it has been determined that  
      singing spreads the coronavirus more than normal speaking.  Kat will be asking various members to  
      sing hymns up front, well away from the pews.    
 

• The balconies will be closed, unless more seating is needed.  Then, only the parking lot side will be   
      opened. 
 

• In the downstairs bathrooms, please restrict use to one person at a time.  

• After the service, waste baskets will be available in the entrances for your bulletins. 

• Please do not congregate in the aisles or entrances for conversations.  

• There will be no fellowship time after the worship services.  However, it's understood that some may 
      want to have a conversation outside.  Even then, we encourage masks and social distancing.    
 

• All door handles, stair railings, tops of pews, and bathroom fixtures will be wiped down with  
      disinfectant before the service. 
 

• Bibles and hymnals will be removed from the pews.  

• Nursery care will not be available.  

• If you are not feeling well, please stay home and enjoy the service online. 

• If you think that you may have been exposed to the coronavirus, please wait a minimum of two weeks     
      to come to church.  
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Thank you to Michelle Case and Shelby Poston for 

coming out to the church to remove the hymnals and 

Bibles from the pews in order to help get us ready to 

open efficiently for July 5th worship service. 

Due to the C19 virus the Sewing Circle has not 
been able to hold our monthly meetings.  Because 
of this we will not be able to meet the needs of the 
agencies we help support at the Ingathering held in 
November.  We realize that this has been a very 
stressful time for many of us and don’t want    
anyone to feel obligated to help. We love and  
appreciate all of you.  If you want to help, here’s a 
list of the agencies and the items needed. 
 

Chester County Intermediate Unit – Baby 
clothes (newborn to 3T) 

Genesis Pregnancy Care Center – Baby clothes 
(newborn to 3T) 

Phoenixville Area Learning Center – Underwear, 
pants, tops, socks, hats and gloves, sweatshirts and 
coats (6 months to 6T)  

Silver Springs-Martin Luther School –  
Underwear, pants, shirts, blouses, pajamas, hats, 
gloves and coats. Childrens sizes 6T to 14. 

Pocopson Home – socks (men and women’s), 
robes, colorful throws for on their bed (5X6),  
Baseball caps, added this year. 

Chester County Prison Chaplain – Clothes  
(all children’s sizes)  

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

DIAPERS   DIAPERS   DIAPERS 
ALL SIZES 

Please help us bring much needed help to the  
people in our community.   
If you have any questions call Kathy Krasley  
484-716-8965 or email kkrasley@ptd.net  

One of our Sewing  
Circle members, Gail 
Wetzel, hard at work 
sewing items at home. 

Thank you to Ken Whitlatch and Bob Breisch for 

their help and strength in cleaning up the pin oak in 

the front of the church that came down during the 

Derecho last month.  (A few Good Samaritans had 

stopped right after the strong winds to help clear the 

lane as well) 

Thank you to Pastor Doug, Kat Bowman and Pete 

Warner for videoing the worship service each week 

so that it could be e-mailed out to our members and 

friends. 

Thank you to the people who came out for Spring 

Clean Up on Saturday, June 21st.  With many 

hands, we were able to clean up the church grounds 

beautifully! 

Spring Clean Up Crew: Peter Wilson, Pete Warner 
Scott Maguire, Fred Wookey Jr. ,  Fred Wookey III 

Wayne Freese, Doug Yeakle, Ken Whitlatch 
Eric Hanson, and Pastor Hanson 

Thank you to Pastor Doug, Jill Cook, Kat Bowman 

and Laura Clark for helping to make Virtual VBS 

possible this year. 



Page 3 

Book Club 

 

We will meet at Kathleen 
Wachsmuth’s house/yard/pool 
at 6:30 pm on July 15. We will 
discuss Born a Crime by Trevor 
Noah.  
 
While it’s a big deal for us to 
get together in person, we are 
going to proceed cautiously. 
Please bring your own food for 
yourself. Kathleen will have 
drinks. Kathleen has many 

chairs, but if you can throw an outdoor chair in the 
vehicle, it couldn’t hurt. In the event of rain, we 
will head inside. You decide how/where you will 
participate.  
 
We are looking forward to seeing you in person! 
We are also still looking for someone to lead the 
Book Club.  If you have any questions- or want to 
volunteer- contact Diane Dunn at  
Highmeadow00@gmail.com or 484-947-7155.  

Bird House Memorial 

A memorial birdhouse for Tom Yeakle from Diane 
Yeakle’s sister, brother-in-law, and their whole  
family, was placed recently in our cemetery.  It has 
been placed next to the memorial bench of  Diane 
and Tom’s son, Tom. 
 
The family hopes that this is an area to be much  
enjoyed by people as well as birds! 

Bible Study Online with Zoom 

Pastor Doug began a weekly Bible study online using 
Zoom back in early June, as a way to stay  
connected with our members. 
 

These Zoom Bible Studies will continue on  
Tuesdays at 7:00pm.   

 
The Meeting ID will always be the following:  
797-269-4815.  The Password will always be 
"bible."  An email reminder, and link for those who 
need it, will be sent out to the church before  
Tuesday evening. 
 
Have your Bibles ready, or just listen along.   
Questions and discussions will focus on thoughts 
about the theme, and are not a test of biblical 
knowledge.  
 
 
None of the weekly Bible studies will require having 

joined all the others.  

A Note on Offering 

Dear Church Family, 
 
We can't thank you enough for the mailed-in  
contributions you have been continuing to send during 
these unprecedented times.  As I'm sure you are aware, 
our expenses continue even as attendance has dropped 
to zero, and your continued support is crucial to our 
continuing operations.   
 
With our weekly video services, Pastor Doug's mid-
week message and our many other outreach efforts, I 
hope you agree that our church community is still very 
much alive, well and vibrant.   
 
Please continue to send your generous contributions if 
you can, and if you need any assistance whatsoever, 
please feel free to let us know.  We have people ready 
and willing to help. 
 
We are in this together and we are there to help those 
in need.  As I like to say, we're still together...apart! 
 
Sincerely, 
Pete Warner 
Consistory President 

mailto:Highmeadow00@gmail.com
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Sadly, our Vacation Bible School was not what we expected it to be this year.  We were ready to travel 
God’s world once again as we learned about new countries each day. While none of us may have 
traveled the way we were hoping, we still did virtual trips where we learned each day that no matter 
what our differences are, we are all the same.  We are all God’s children and he wants us to love one 
another. 
 
For the Beacon, we decided to focus on all the good times and travels we’ve had over the last few years, 
as we have gathered together to learn about the world around us.  Join us as we travel down memory 
lane….. 

2013 2014 

2015 

2016 

2013 

2017 
2018 

2019 
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NO SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS 

From the Board of Christian Education 

JULY 

A million THANKS go out to all of the  
volunteers who gave of their time this year to make our  
Sunday School Program such a success. It may not have ended the 
way we thought it would, it was still a great year of Sunday School! 
Our childrenôs futures rely on us all, and we appreciate the role you 
play in their church upbringing.  

Because of Covid, we are not going to be holding Summer Sunday School during  
worship service.  Thank you for your understanding, and we look forward to gathering 

again as classes when it is safe and healthy for all! 
 

In the meantime, please send in your photos of what you are doing at home to celebrate 
summer!  

We’ll share everyone’s photos in the next Beacon! 

As you go about your summer plans and 

travel, always remember to let your light 

shine!  People will see God through you 

and your actions. 

Be the Light, Spread the Light!  

Have a blessed Summer! 
ñIn the same way, let your light shine before others, so 

that they may see your good works and give glory to your 

Father in heaven. ñ 

-Matthew 5:16 
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Wedding Anniversaries 
Andrea and Laura Dick    7/5 
Paul and Lee Ann Michener   7/11 
Fred and Maureen Wookey  7/11 
Gus and Jan Orr   7/13 

Tom and Lisa Wilson 7/22 

Edward and Renae  Bierer  7/22 

July Birthdays  

  

Dottie Raichle  7/1 

Charlotte Wookey  7/1 

Adam Gingrich  7/3 

Catie D’Aleo (Zaro) 7/3 

Ben Campbell  7/4 

Emily Hackman  7/5 

Bette Miller 7/5 

Tate Yeakle  7/5 

David Cagliola  7/6 

Dale Reichenbach  7/7 

Peter Warner  7/7 

Lauren Carnevale  7/7 

McKendred Nance  7/8 

Kyle Cheney 7/8 

Deborah Wetty 7/13 

Matt Smiley  7/14 

Greg Wheelan  7/15 

Tom Raichle Jr. 7/15 

Beth Smiley  7/16 

Albert Wachsmuth  7/17 

Maureen Wookey  7/17 

Barbara Shivers  7/20 

Janene Osborne  7/21 

Micki Menkins  7/23 

Timothy Mansmann  7/23 

Michael Dick 7/24 

Alyssa Menkins  7/25 

Ted Morgan  7/26 

Kourtney Kelly  7/27 

Julia Barry  7/27 

Cashel McCarthy  7/30 

Rich Romano 7/30 

Cindy Maguire  7/31 

In July 1776, during the second year of the American Revolutionary 
War (1775ï83), representatives from 13 North American colonies of 
the kingdom of Great Britain voted to declare themselves  
independent from the crown, forming the United States of America. 
Two days after the historic vote, on 4 July 1776, the Declaration of  
Independence was signed ï and each year since, Americans have  
celebrated.  
 
Whatever you do to celebrate the upcoming holiday, we hope you are 
safe and healthy in doing so. 

Amazon Smile 

1/2% of all of your Amazon.com purchases can be  
donated directly to the church, at no cost to you! We have 
enrolled St. Peter's in Amazon Smile.   
Here is how it works: 

Whenever you make a purchase through Amazon, type "Amazon 
Smile" or "smile.amazon.com" in your browser and enter the Amazon 
site through that link.   

Select St Peters Pikeland United Church of Christ from the drop 

down menu that lists Charities. Or use this link to go directly to our 

page:  https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-1608263 

You can then shop exactly as you would through the regular  
Amazon.com site, with no hidden fees or costs.  Amazon will send the 
church a quarterly check.  It's that simple! 
 

https://www.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=CWZK0AZZZD4W&K=2FUO4EOU6W2AP&M=urn:rtn:msg:20191204175933d2b7785aefcb4a168b30dfdc1290p0na&R=9ODWUH0VCQMD&T=C&U=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F23-1608263%3Fref_%3Dpe_1723670_203812010&H=FQZAN9N5SLJ7ZN8XBWBPIMN7GQ0A&ref
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Andrea Lafleur 
Anthony Didesidero, friend of Anne Breiling 
Barbara Broyles, friend of the Wachsmuths 
Bob Dewilde 
Brandy Rhodes, Gail Phillipsô nephew 
Caitie Blazic and baby Nicholas, friend of Judy Smythe 
Carol Meyer 
Charlie Sproule,Jr. 
Christopher Saunders, friend of Micki Menkins  
Chris Webb, son of a friend of Lynn Mailey 
Clarice Bowman 
Claude Grubbs, friend of Doug Fink 
Doris Ingham, Joyce Rosenôs mother 
Donna Rhodes, Gail Phillipsô sister 
Greg Francis, Lee Ann Michenerôs brother 
Hunter Firment, Nancy Smithôs Grandson 
Ian Charles Harmon, the Booraemôs newborn grandson 
Jashown Banner, former student of Jackie Warner 
Jennifer Newell, Beth Newellôs Sister-in-law 
Jennifer Osborne 
Joan Fink 
John Edwards, friend of Linda Johnson 
Justin, friend of Judy Smythe 
Katie MacPherson, Nancy Smithôs Granddaughter 
Kerri Haseman, Jane and Bob Breischôs niece 
Kevin Snyder, CEO of Bethany Childrenôs Home 
Linda Halpern, Joyce Rosenôs Sister in Law 
Margaret Breiling 
Mary Andersen, friend of the McCarthys 
Mike Melnich 
Mike Solerno, friend of the Micheners 
Nora Frank, friend of Nancy Smith 
Pamela (Miller) Murphy 
Pat Cline, Cindy Warnerôs mother 
Patty Myers 
Peter Lenichek, Anne Breilingôs cousin 
Peter Mahler, friend of Smythes 
Reagan Basile 
Rick Cassidy, friend of the Davidsons 
Sally Kramer, Cherri Romanoôs sister 
Sally Mehrens, sister of Lynn Mailey 
Sharon Divis, daughter of Judy Smythe 
Stephanie Tyree, friend of Nancy Smith 
Sue McVay, friend of Mary Jo Pandjak 
Sydney Cagle 
Sylvia Houff, Kathleen Wachsmuthôs sister 
Sylvia Lawson 
Tom B., friend of Nancy Smith 
Vicki Johnson, friend of the Micheners 

hǳǊ tǊŀȅŜǊ [ƛǎǘ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ 
ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΥ 

 Church Staff  
Rev. Douglas Hanson,  

Pastor  

Annamae Moore,  

Worship Coordinator  

Kat Bowman, 

Director of Music and Organist 

Jill Cook, 

Church Secretary 

Deborah Wetty,  

Nursery Attendant  

Debbie Wolk,  

Bookkeeper  
Wayne Freese 

Cemetery Manager 

 
 

Church Officers 2020 

President of Congregation –  

Jim Phillips 

Secretary of Congregation –  

Kathleen Wachsmuth 

President of Consistory –  

Peter Warner 

Secretary of Consistory –  

Michelle Case 

Treasurer – Ken Whitlatch  

 

Elders  

Michelle Case- Chair  

Ben Campbell,  Wayne Freese,  

Judy Shupe, Deb Wetty,  Dave Zinn 

 

Deacons  

Bill Latta, Alexis McCarthy,  

Pete Warner, Doug Yeakle, Chris 
Zaro  

 
Trustees  

Fred Wookey III-Chair 

Mark Myers, John Pandjak   

Scott Raichle, Peter Wilson,  

Drew Zummo 

 
 


